
 
 

Ecoverde Kaiyo Homeowner Association, Sitio Macapaya, Upper Camaman-an, Cagayan De Oro, Mis. Or. 9000 
 

 

FAO: Engr. Armen A Cuenca, MPD ENP 

CGDH-II, CLENRO 

Cagayan De Oro City 

clenro.cdo@gmail.com 

 

June 6 2024 

 

Dear Engr. Cuenca/CLENRO 

 

Subject: Request for Garbage/Waste Collection 

 

I am writing to kindly express my concern about the infrequent garbage collection in Ecoverde Homes 
Kaiyo, Sitio Macapaya, Upper Camaman-an. In recent weeks, we have observed that the garbage truck 
has not visited our area, resulting in overflowing common dustbins. 
 
Furthermore, the street outside our subdivision have become littered with garbage, leading to an 
increase in flies, mosquitoes, and other pests in the neighborhood. This unsanitary condition poses a 
potential risk of disease transmission among the residents. 
 
Our interim officers are currently in the process of registering our association with DSHUD. As a result, 
we are yet unable to collect monthly dues to hire a garbage contractor company. We are disappointed 
to learn that the developer has not been paying any fees to arrange for garbage collection for our small 
community. The PMO of Kaiyo has only been requesting to include us as a favor rather than paying the 
fee to regularly collect our waste, as evidenced by the recent meeting attended by two of our Board of 
Trustees at the Barangay Hall of Camaman-an on June 6th. 
 
In light of these challenges, we are reaching out to you and the local authority for assistance. Despite 
this setback, we are committed to registering our association with DSHUD as soon as possible. In the 
meantime, we humbly request that you include us in the regular garbage collection schedule for our 
area, if possible. We will ensure to keep you updated on our progress with DSHUD registration. 
 
We believe that maintaining a clean and healthy environment is a shared responsibility, and we hope 
for your support in addressing this matter. Thank you for your time and attention to this important 
issue. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Angela Marie Velayo 

KAiYO HOA Interim President 
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